Orford Parks and Playgrounds

Minutes of the Meeting

August 16th, 2018

7:00

Orford Community Field
Present:  JJ Hebb, Lawrence Hibbard, Robb Day and John O'Brien.

JJ began the meeting with a discussion about the grub issues that have developed this year.  John had sent in samples of the grubs to UNH, they were identified as May-June beetles.  John also identified grubs in the Town Common.  Robb had also sent samples to UVM and an identical ID was made there as well from the Community Field as well as the School field.  These have a three year life span with emergence as adults in the spring.  Margaret Skinner (UVM Entomologist) suggested that nematode application can be effective but they need to stay moist and water application is a must.  She also stated that Milky Spore applications in the northeast are spotty in their efficacy.    Management solutions included cutting the grass high (3-4”)  and to reseed using enophyte treated seed.  She also suggested that a “outside the box” solution may be aeration sandals on the kids feet.  These sandals have spikes on the bottom used for aeration of lawns.  These spikes may go deep enough in the turf to kill the grubs.    Margaret also suggested talking with Jennifer Grant from Cornell as she used to work with her and she dealt with turf issues for her PhD Thesis.

     Robb and Lawrence met with a representative from Bio Spray earlier in the month.  He sprayed the poison ivy around the softball field and the back of the community field by the sheds.  He also suggested preventative treatment for grubs in July with a systemic insecticide.  This treatment would cost roughly $900 for a three acre area and would need to be reapplied every year.  Other options include a Dy-lox treatment in summer that would cost roughly $2000.  This treatment would be curative.  Both treatments need to be watered in with the equivalent of a 1/2” rain event and for folks to stay off of the field for a few days.

     Robb has been in contact with Tim Goodwin (Girls Varsity Soccer Coach) and at this time, he felt that the field was not in bad shape and they could work with it.

     It was agreed to pospone treatment for now as the damage was not severe and talk about treatment in the spring.   

     JJ informed the group that there will be a wedding at the Bandstand next week.  There was a request for it and she approved it as it was a very brief ceremony and all agreed it would be OK.  One citizen did approach JJ regarding liability and use of the bandstand and after discussing the issues, concerns were resolved.
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     Lawrence had fixed the basketball backboard and hoop on the north side of the court.  JJ agreed to contact Vermont Recreational Fencing to fix the cracks in the court surface.

     JJ asked Esther (Orford Administrative Assistant) to talk to our tree warden (Bill Wilson) about the tree limbs over the Mall Walk and the large Sugar Maple between the Congregational Church and Brenda Smith's house in the Common. 

     JJ brought up discussions between the Orford Selectboard and Rivendell School about mowing of the Community Field.  She agreed to keep us informed of the discussion.

      Lawrence will look into problems with the dugouts and see what can be accomplished before next month and will ask Larry about field maintenance.  We also discussed the baseball field briefly.  Lawrence brought up a water fountain that he had seen at the North Haverhill Fair that he thought would be great to have at the Community Field.  It was temporary and could be stored in the winter.  JJ agreed to look it op online.


Meeting was adjourned.

         Minutes taken by Robb Day.
